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Hi everyone,  
 
We can’t believe we have reached the last day of term already. This term seems to have flown by!  
 
It has been a really successful term and your children have once again made us all incredibly proud. They 
really are excellent role models of curiosity, confidence, cooperation and caring. Every time that we have 
visitors to the school, they are so impressed by the children’s positive, can-do attitude to school and 
learning, and how friendly and polite they are. Well done to them all!  
 
We would like to say a huge thank you to the PTA, who have organised our fantastic school events this 
term. Not only are they loads of fun for the children but they are a wonderful way for the Underhill 
community to come together. We are looking forward to more fun in the summer! If you are interested in 
working with the PTA, please speak to the school office, who will put you in touch with Anna Stephen-
Reade or Luisa Stock, our PTA chairs. 
 
Happy Easter, Chag Sameach and Ramadan Mubarak to all our families who are celebrating and 
observing Easter, Passover and Ramadan this holiday. We hope you all have a wonderful time with your 
friends and families.  
 
Have a restful break and we look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday 18th April at 8.40am!  
 
Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HEADS' CORNER 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
February 2023  
Monday 17th April – Staff INSET (School closed for children) 
Tuesday 18th April – Back to school   
Monday 24th April – Staff led clubs begin 
Monday 24th April – 1 Hazel class assembly  
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    ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 

 

 

  

House attendance 

House Last Week This Week 

Balmoral 90.66 91.53 

Holyrood 91.05 90.30 

Sandringham 90.89 90.83 

Windsor 93.06 89.68 

 

Absence 

Please remember any absences need to be 
reported daily to 

attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net 

Or via the school website 

https://underhillschool.co.uk/attendance-1 

Absences before and after a school holiday 
may be liable to a fixed penalty notice from 

Barnet Education welfare team unless medical 
evidence is provided 

Appointments 

As far as possible, parents/carers should 
attempt to book medical and dental 

appointments outside of school hours. 

Where this is not possible please remember to 
let the office know in advance about all 
appointments booked during school time.  

You will be asked for proof of the appointment 
in order for the absence to be authorised, this 

can be emailed to 
attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net or shown 

to a member of the office team. 

You will not be able to collect children for 
appointments during the lunch period as the 
office staff may not be able to find them. 

 

Class attendance 

 

Class Last Week This Week 

   

Beech 76.31 73.00 

Maple 91.49 89.75 

1 Hazel 90.64 85.96 

1 Oak 90.79 84.00 

1 Willow 93.22 96.07 

2 Birch 90.70 97.78 

2 
Chestnut 

85.45 96.86 

2 Palm 92.05 94.74 

3 Cedar 95.13 93.33 

3 
Hornbeam 

92.66 93.43 

3 Yew 89.95 90.27 

4 Cherry 94.26 92.89 

4 Larch 97.04 92.59 

4 Pine 96.43 89.68 

5 Holly 89.80 95.20 

5 Laurel 94.51 85.60 

5 
Sycamore 

92.65 94.17 

6 Ash 93.21 95.36 

6 Elm 94.46 91.91 

6 
Hawthorn 

90.07 89.29 

Total 91.72 90.89 
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NOTICES AND NEWS  

  

 

UNIFORM DONATIONS 

Mrs Stock would be very greatful for donations of any items listed below, if you are able to donate any of 
these items please bring them to the school office. Thank you 

LARGE only BLACK TRACK SUITS BOTTOMS (UNISEX) 
LARGE ONLY BOYS BLACK TROUSERS 
LARGE ONLY BOYS PANTS 
 

UNDERHILL ART COMPETITION WINNERS 2023 

The children have produced some amazing Art with over 60 entries in the end! Every child who entered the art 
competition  has a chance of their work being displayed at the Young Artists Royal Academy of Arts Show in 
July. We have displayed our Underhill winners below.  

 

Del – Maple                                 

Maia Rose – Year 2                                  
Violet – Year 3 
 

Ella – Year 1  
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STAFF LED CLUBS 
 
You will have received a text message today to confirm which club/s your child has been allocated for the 
summer term. Please note clubs will start from the week of 24th April. All club information can be found on our 
school website here – 
https://underhillschool.co.uk/school-clubs  
 
 
 
   
 
 

 

 

Eleni Year 5  
 

Scarlet Year 4                                            

Cagan – Year 6 

https://underhillschool.co.uk/school-clubs


 

      

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
ADULT COURSES SPRING 2023 
 
ESOL - English for speakers of other Languages course Wednesdays 9.15am - 11.15am and Paediatric First Aid 
course Mondays 9.15am -11.15am 
If you are interested in joining these groups please email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net 
 

 

 


